Variance to Zoning By-law No. 7124
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February 15, 2017

City of Brandon

Planning and Building Safety Department
638 Princess Avenue

Brandon, MB.

R7A OP3

RE:  Variance to Zoning By-law No. 7124 for a residence at 25 — 215 Street, Brandon, MB.
Lot 11, 12, 13 Block 11, Plan 15 BLTO IN E 1/2 22-10-19 WPM.

Dear Planning and Building Safety Department,

This letter is provided in order to request and substantiate the above noted matter. The property
is the primary residence of Don and Jennifer Thomson of which we have owned since Sept 1%,
1992. The Variance being requested relates to the height requirement for the construction of an
unattached garage. The planned structure meets all of the other planning parameters set forth
within the City’s Zoning Bylaw No. 7124, with the exception of the aforementioned height
requirement.

The proposed garage will be located in the south east corner of the property (25-215 Street) and
will be constructed with a hard-surfaced driveway. The attached site plan with our variance
application includes:

1. Asetback from the side yard to the south and the detached garage is a minimum
distance of 0.3m clear of all projections;

2. A setback from the rear yard to the east and the detached garage is a minimum
distance of 0.6m from the wall to the site line;

3. The attached garage on the north side of the dwelling unit will remain as a
useable space. The approaching driveway for this structure will be removed with
the area landscaped in its place.

Unfortunately, the proposed plan will not meet the current conditions of Zoning Bylaw 7124:

“Height of the detached garage -does not exceed 4.0m nor the height of the
principle dwelling (whichever is the shorter)”.

Through this Variance application, we are requesting to change the height of the structure from
the above noted Zoning By-law height of 13ft. (4.0m) to 15’ -6” or 4.72m.
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We are requesting this variance of the City’s Zoning By-law No. 7124 to allow for the creation of
a viable storage space that is needed for our family and property. Our home was built in the
1950’s with very little space ever planned at that time for additional storage space. | will confirm
at this time that the proposed space is for ‘storage only’ and not the future creation of an
additional living space.

As you will see from the enclosed site plan diagrams, the garage would blend extremely well into
the neighboring buildings. The goal has been to build a structure that fits with the current building
styles that are in our neighborhood. The additional height would still blend very well with existing
buildings. We will be re-plant deciduous trees that will be similar in height to the trees that had
to be removed for this project to occur. The garage would be located 20ft from the house, thus
fire spread would not be an issue as well as it is accessible by two lanes for emergency vehicles.

We look forward to working with the City of Brandon and its Planning and Building Safety
Department in order to achieve this variance request.

Respectfully submitted;

DTl

Don Thomson

25 — 21%t Street
Brandon, MB

R7B 1N2

. (h) 204-725-4619

{w) 204-729-0367

© 204-761-2724
Thomson.don@bsd.ca
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